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VISION STATEMENT OF THE NY ANNUAL CONFERENCE 

THE NEW YORK ANNUAL CONFERENCE THROUGH THE GRACE OF GOD EMBODIES THE 
BELOVED COMMUNITY OF HOPE, BUILDING UP A HEALTHY BODY OF CHRIST, WITH HEART-

WARMED UNITED METHODISTS IN MISSION FOR THE TRANSFORMATION OF THE WORLD. 
 

VISION STATEMENT OF THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF LAKE RONKONKOMA 
WE ARE THE CHURCH AT FIVE CORNERS SPREADING THE “LIGHT OF CHRIST” 

FROM OURSELVES TO THE COMMUNITY AND THE WORLD. 

 

 

Fall is here and that means  

PUMPKIN TIME!!   

The pumpkins arrive on Saturday, 
October 3rd  
at 9:00 AM.   

Please come and help with the unloading 
and set-up of the pumpkins.   

 

 

~CHARGE CONFERENCE~ 

Our Charge Conference will be held in our church on  

Wednesday, October 7, 2015 at 8:00 P.M.   

The entire congregation is welcome to participate in this 

important meeting and should make every effort to attend. 

 



 



 



 

Finance Report 
 

As I sit down to evaluate the past year, I find that much of what I wished to communicate 

remains the same.  We continue to serve God and our neighbors by letting the Lord help us 

to do what we can, not by asking the Lord to do it for us. 

 

Over the years, all those who have helped with the pumpkins — by sitting with them, selling 

them, unloading them, and cleaning up the rotting ones and the pallets that have to be 

returned to the back yard — have helped our church finances by over $82,000.  The 

Thrift Shop, with its present dozen volunteers and all the volunteers of years past, has 

paid off a $150,000 mortgage and had contributed another $90,000 + to the budget and 

reserve.  Our committees, on top of all their regular work, have contributed about 

$45,000 in fund raisers, and the auctions and its volunteers have raised another $15,000 

over the last few years. 

 

One would think that with all these extra funds coming in we would have all the budget 

calls for and then some [not to mention the $38,000 the church gets from the Nursery 

School each year].  The truth is — IT IS ONLY BECAUSE OF THE WORK OF OUR 

VOLUNTEERS THAT WE HAVE ENOUGH TO ADD TO OUR STEWARDSHIP TO PAY THE 

BILLS.  This year, we will once again need to use the fruits of all this effort to make up 

the shortfall.  Fortunately, we have been blessed this past year with quite a few new 

volunteers — but we could still use more.  The more we can “handle” by ourselves, the more 

we can help others with what we save. 

 

We continue on through adversity — as Christians have for 2000 years.  HE NEVER SAID 

IT WOULD BE EASY.  On behalf of the finance committee, I want to thank one and all for 

their efforts in stewardship and/or volunteerism in holding our church family together.  I 

also would challenge one and all to find new areas where your efforts can help. 

 

DON’T GIVE [OR DO] ‘TIL IT HURTS — GIVE [OR DO] ‘TIL IT FEELS GOOD!!!! 

 

Remember — Stewardship means much more than just money!!! 

 

 

         In Christ’s Love, 

         Raymond Becht 

         Finance Chairperson 

 



Game Night 

Our adult game night is changed to Friday, 
October 30th at 7 PM.  We are having a concert 
on our usual night.  We hope to see you there 
to play a game you bring or someone else's 
favorite. 

 

 

MARTHA'S PLACE THRIFT SHOP 
 

WE CONTINUE TO OPEN BOXES OF FALL AND WINTER CLOTHING.  

WE HAVE SOME GREAT "NEW ITEMS" THAT YOU MUST SEE AND WE 

ALSO KEEP UP WITH YOUR CONTINUED DONATIONS.  THANK YOU AGAIN AND AGAIN!!!! 

 

REMEMBER THIS IS YOUR CHURCH MONEY-MAKER TO OFFSET OUR EVER CHANGING CHURCH 

BILLS.  THEY SEEM TO KEEP GOING UP JUST LIKE OUR HOME BILLS; IT NEVER ENDS BUT WE 

MANAGE. 

 

WE ARE STILL IN NEED OF A CASHIER ON FRIDAYS TO TAKE OVER FOR OUR DEAR MILLIE 

WHO HAS GONE TO HER HEAVENLY HOME.  WE MISS YOU MILLIE!!!!! 

 

I ALSO WANT TO THANK MY HARD WORKING VOLUNTEERS WHO KEEP THE SHOP OPEN 

DURING THE YEAR WHETHER I'M THERE OR NOT!!!!! 

 

Yours in Christ, 

Marilee Drisgula and all volunteers 

 
 

 
 
 

 

The UMM will have a Breakfast Meeting on  
Sunday, October 25th at 8:00 a.m. at the church.   

All men are welcome to attend. 



 



WHAT TO DO ABOUT EXCHANGING CHRISTMAS PRESENTS IN LARGE FAMILIES?? 

 

A FEW YEARS BACK I READ A LETTER IN “REAL SIMPLE” MAGAZINE 

FROM A WOMAN WITH A LARGE EXTENDED FAMILY.  ALL THE 

SISTERS AGREED THAT CHRISTMAS PRESENTS WOULD BE THRIFT 

SHOP OR YARD SALE ITEMS OF NO MORE THAN $10.  THEY WOULD 

“SHOP” ALL YEAR AND THERE WAS QUITE A COMPETITION FOR THE 

BEST FIND.  AND ALL THAT MONEY SAVED AND THE ENVIRONMENT SAVED TOO! 

 

SO, HERE IS YOUR CHANCE TO START A NEW FAMILY TRADITION OF SAVING 

MONEY AND THE ENVIRONMENT, AVOIDING THE CROWDED STORES, FINDING 

WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS PRESENTS (BESIDES OUR OWN FANTASTIC THRIFT 

SHOP), AT THE ---- 

 
 

!!! UMW YARD SALE    
OCTOBER 10         9 AM -3 PM 

202 HOLBROOK ROAD, HOLBROOK !!! 
 

 
 

 
On October 10, the UMW will be holding a yard sale at the home of Eileen Torraca, 

202 Holbrook Road, Holbrook from 9-3.  We will have many collectible items, 

including dolls, art work and prints, tabletop decoratives, vintage linens, china and 

porcelain items, and Easter, Christmas, Halloween and Fall decorations.   Get your 

home decorated for the holidays.  Many items would make fine gifts for the holidays 

or birthdays for the collectors in your life.  Too many items to describe -- something 

for everyone.  All sorts of goodies and other useful things you didn’t know you 

needed until you saw it at our sale.  Don’t miss it! 

 

If there is something you would like to donate, please drop it off when you come to 

the sale on October 10 (unless other arrangements are made). 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  This event will serve as our October meeting, so no meeting on  

                                October 12. 



 
 

All WOMEN OF THE CHURCH INVITED 
HALF-DAY ADVENT RETREAT  

NOVEMBER 21 
 
 

All women of the church are invited to a retreat given by Debbie Kolacki on behalf of 

the PRC at the Congregational Church of Patchogue.  We will return to Hertlin Hall for 

a luncheon of soup, salads and sandwiches (soup kept warm in slow cookers, all else 

no heating required), and, of course, dessert.  Please fill out a “RSVP” which will be 

provided with the Sunday Bulletin in coming weeks so we may add you to the list by 

November 15.   Should you wish to bring a dish, we will have a sign-up sheet on the 

UMW bulletin board. 

 

 

Waiting for Light: An Advent Retreat 

November 21, 2015, 9:30 AM to 12:30 PM 

The Congregational Church of Patchogue 

Leader: Debbie Kolacki 

In Isaiah 9:2 we read that “The people who walked in darkness have seen a great 

light.”  During the season of Advent we wait for that light to come into our own 

lives.  Join us for a morning retreat as we prepare our hearts to receive the light of 

Christ through prayer, music, art, and other spiritual practices.  We will also learn 

how to create our own sacred space at home as we wait in hope for God’s light.  

There is no charge for this event but we do ask that you register by November 15 

so that we may have adequate supplies on hand.  A free will offering will be taken.  

Debbie Kolacki is a Certified Christian Educator and Certified Lay Servant in the United 

Methodist Church.  Her blogs include FaithGeeks and PRCUpdates.  She is the senior 

consultant for the PRC where she works with people in all areas of ministry and leads 

webinars, workshops, and retreats. 

 

Any thoughts or questions, 656-9678 

Catherine Carlson 

http://faithgeeks.wordpress.com/about/
http://pcrupdates.wordpress.com/


Veterans Day Events 

We will celebrate Veterans Day on Sunday November 8th.  

There will be a special church service followed by our 

traditional free luncheon for all veterans and their families.  

We ask that people provide food for the meal.  You have always been very 

generous with your donations and it is all appreciated.  This year we are going 

to do something different.  We are known as the "Pumpkin Church".  We would 

also like to be known as the "Flag Church".  After our service, we would like to 

cover our lawn with small American flags.  They will cost $2 and you could put 

one or more out on our lawn in tribute to current or former members of the 

military.  We would leave them out for 2 weeks and then you may take them 

home or leave them for next year.  We will sell them the week before and on the 

8th.  It is truly a beautiful sight to see a lawn covered in red, white and blue.  For 

more information, call Diane or Jerry June at 631 585-1481 or 516 458-5337.   

 

Greetings from the Baker Family -  

Hello Pastor Constance, Cathy, and friends: 

 

We have moved to Cornwall Manor, a continuing care retirement community with 
historic ties to the Eastern Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist Church 

and located near Hershey and Lancaster PA.  It is a community of more than 500 

residents, offering every level of care from independent living (which is where we are) to 
skilled nursing facilities if and as needed in the future.  Our new address is 118 

Overlook Drive, Lebanon, PA 17042.  Phone is 717-270-5391. 

 

Please continue us on the mailing and email lists.  Our email address remains the 
same.  Each month we eagerly read the email "Good News" and in between we enjoy 

the various announcements.  They bring back wonderful memories of our time with 

you.  St. Paul expresses our feelings eloquently, "I thank my God every time I remember 
you, constantly praying with joy in every one of my prayers for all of you, because of 
your sharing in the Gospel from the first day until now."  (Philippians 1:3-5) 
 
Blessings, 

Stu and Carolyn Baker 



Thank you 

cards 

received… 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A welcome back party was held during Sunday School on September 6, 2015. 

 

 

Baptisms & New Members 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Magali Van Sicklin – Baptized August 30, 2015          Huy Duong, Sira Thach – Baptized September 20, 2015 
                                                               New Members:  Jae Soon Duong, Huy Duong, Sira Thach 
 



 



A memorial gift has been given in memory of 
Mildred Falce from Bobbi Clark. 

 

A memorial gift has been given in memory of 
Mildred Falce from Wanda Taibi. 

 

 

 

Doreen Forte’s Winning BBQ Cook-Off Recipe: 
Bar-B-Q-Ribs 

1 Tbs Pork seasoning rub 

1 large Onion sliced,  

2 Bay leaves 

1 Tsp salt 

1 Tbs Olive oil 

½ cup chopped onion 

2 cloves garlic chopped  

1 cup ketchup 

½ cup chili sauce 

2 Tbs red wine vinegar 

½ Tsp black pepper 

½ Tsp Cayenne pepper 

½ Tsp Chili pepper 

1 Tbs prepared mustard 

2 Tbs steak sauce  

2 Tbs brown sugar. 

1 cup honey 

1. Generously season the ribs with the pork rub, this can be done the day before and then 

refrigerate. 

2.  Place the rack of ribs in a deep pan,  and add the sliced onions and bay leaves to pan, cover 

tightly with foil and steam for 1 hour to 1 ½ hours.  Allow to cool. 

3. Add the olive oil to a sauce pan, sauté the chopped onion until wilted, add the garlic and stir to 

blend check flavor    

4. Add the rest of ingredients and simmer for 30 minutes to blend flavors. 

5. Baste the ribs with the sauce, place in the oven on broil each side until bubbling and a bit 

browned or place on the grill until done.   



 

 

 

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

   These names are offered each month as an opportunity  
   to extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ  
   on these special days and to express our thanks for the  
   gift of their presence in our midst. 
 
   If you would like to be on our birthday list, call the church  
   office at 588-5856 and we will gladly add your name.  

 

3 Joan Childs 

6 Luke Pojero 

7 Ryan Pearl 

7 Brendon Dent 

10 Thomas Bullock 

10 Tristin Kohout 

11 Pegi Germain 

12 Jacqueline Paynter 

12 Rich Tom         

12 Steven Duffy-Corvaia  

16 Angelique Sinclair 

17 Georgene Clark 

18 Alisa Rabbitt 

18 Doris Coniglio 

19 Marilyn Almonaitis 

20 Beth Ann Graf 

20 Alaina Drisgula 

23 Sharon Millard 

24 Paul Guerrero 

24 Gerald June 

25 Joriel Guerrero 

25 George Doukas 

25 Michael Drisgula 

30 Ruth Seevers 

 

 



Looking Ahead to Coming Events... 
 

 

 

November 7 Sauerbraten Dinner    6:00 PM 

November 8 Veterans Day Sunday Service & Luncheon   10:00 AM 

November 14 Youth Alive 2015  6:30 PM @ Farmingdale UMC 

November 20 Game Night     7:00 PM 

November 21 Waiting for Light Advent Retreat at Congregational 
Church of Patchogue  9:30 AM – 12:30 PM 

November 22 Thanksgiving Sunday, Youth Sunday 
   Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Dedication 10:00 AM 

   Blood Drive in Baker Hall 

November 24 Pre-Thanksgiving Ecumenical  
   Service at St. Mary’s Church  7:30 PM 

December 4 UMW Christmas Party (Location TBA) 6:00 PM 

December 5 LI Flute Club Holiday Concert  3:00 PM 

December 13 Christmas Cantata    10:00 AM 
   UMW Christmas Cookie & Gift Sale 
   Blue Christmas Service & Dinner 4:00 PM 

December 16 Christmas Caroling 

December 18 Game Night     7:30 PM 

December 20 Christmas Pageant    10:00 AM 

December 24 Christmas Eve Family Service   7:00 PM 
   Christmas Eve Candlelight Service  11:00 PM 

(With caroling beginning at 10:30 PM) 
 



 



 

 



 

 



 





 


